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The last week at Warringa Park School has been a wonderful hive of activity for Olympics
week. BRC kicked off the games on Monday and students at PPC had a lot of fun
participating on Tuesday. CRC athletes did no less than their best on Wednesday and
the little Olympians at WCC also gave their best shot on Thursday. We finished the week
with the bigger kids bringing the games home on Friday. I am excited to announce that
the games were won by GAZE house! Well done to all students in GAZE house and to all
students who participated. Special thanks to the specialist teachers who have made this
even the success that it was!
Parent Opinion survey
Thank you to the families who were able to participate in the Parent and Caregiver
survey. Your feedback means a lot to us as it helps us plan for the 2025 year and
beyond. The survey is still open, for those who would still like to give their feedback, it will
close this Monday. Don’t forget, if you complete the survey and send a screenshot of
completion to Adrienne.bennie@education.vic.gov.au you can go into the draw to win
one of several $50 Coles vouchers. 
Father’s Day Pie Night
It was wonderful to celebrate last night what has become a yearly event, the Father’s
Day Pie Night. Held at Bethany Road for the first time, we were joined by students from all
campuses who were all able to have some fun, play some games, do some colouring,
and most of all, enjoy some yummy pies thanks to our caterers, Cakebread Catering!
Thank you to the father’s grandfather’s, families and special people who were in
attendance with our students, we hope you all had a wonderful night! 
Apple Distinguished School
We are delighted to announce that Warringa Park School has been recognised once
again as an Apple Distinguished School for the 2024–2027 program term. Schools apply
and are selected for this distinction based on their commitment to continuous
innovation in education and using Apple products to inspire, imagine, and impact
teaching and learning. Congratulations to all staff and students on this great
achievement! Watch our video here.
Next week, as we celebrate literacy and numeracy week, we look forward to seeing
many of you join your child for a shared reading session. You will receive an invite
confirming which session your child's class has organised for you and there is a buzz
amongst students about sharing their reading with you. A few classes in the secondary
years have chosen to share their authentic learning in numeracy with you instead. 
With all these exciting events and learning continuing, it won't be long before we finish
off for the term. It is that time of the year where planning for 2025 begins and although it
is hard to believe that we are so close to the next school year, leadership team have
commenced this work. If you have any specific request for your child's class placement
for next year, please let me know by the end of next week. Class placement decisions
are made on all students' best interests and our school's structure and resources. We
will also do our best to accommodate your request. 
Have a lovely weekend.  

mailto:Adrienne.bennie@educationvic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?reload=9&v=pZJmVIWZGtU


Kelly Botha  
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update 
Dear Families, 

Next week is Literacy Numeracy week! This celebration aims to
encourage reading, writing, and numeracy in students as well as
recognize their achievements and the work of teachers and families in
ensuring children develop good numeracy and literacy skills. 

Families have been invited by classroom teachers via See Saw to come
into school to participate in Shared Reading. Shared Reading has been a
focus at our school this year and we look forward to sharing this with
families as Shared Reading can be undertaken at home too!

We begin shared reading with our earliest emergent literacy learners.
Through shared reading they learn a wide range of skills, including an
understanding of how books work. Once they understand a range of
print concepts (plus some other skills) we add comprehension
instruction in as well. Shared Reading can be undertaken with children
who can read too. This entails adults reading texts to children that are
above the child’s independent reading level. 

Here is what to do when undertaking Shared Reading with students who
are just starting out on their literacy journey: 



Wellbeing update and School Wide
Positive Behaviour Supports (SWPBS)
Week 7 and I honestly can’t believe how fast this term and year are progressing. It has been
wonderful seeing the Olympics in action this week at all four campuses. I know it is not
always easy for our students when routines are different and special days are planned, but
there has been a wonderful buzz around school! 
This week in our ‘meet the team’ segment our focus is on Chloe and Shenol who form our
Disability Inclusion profile team. Chloe and Shenol have had a huge job (with the help of
Beuna earlier in the year), as the funding changes from PSD to DIP have taken effect. This
means that any new student to the school has to be taken through the Disability Inclusion
funding process within 20 weeks of them joining school. All the other students in school will
roll onto this funding as part of a 3 year process. The next focus for the team is getting
ready for the Year 6/7 funding reviews. We appreciate all the support from our families with
this funding change over. 

Child Safe Standards
This week’s focus is on Child Safe
Standard 5. This standard relates to
equity being upheld and diverse needs
being respected in policy and practice.
As a school all of our policies are listed
on the school website and these include
the Inclusion and Diversity policy. We also
ensure equity and diversity within our
classrooms and curriculum every day. 
If you have any questions about the child
safe standards, please reach out to ask
me
(Lindsey.Delooze@Education.vic.gov.au)
or any member of the leadership team. 

School Wide Positive Behaviour
Supports (SWPBS)
The focus for this week is ‘We encourage
and support others’. This has been a
great focus as students have been
participating in the Olympic activities. At
home think about how you encourage
and support your child and how you
model this to them as you are all such
incredible role models. At school we try to
use specific praise to highlight what the
students are doing well and encourage
them to keep going. 

mailto:Lindsey.Delooze@Education.vic.gov.au


Wellbeing update and School Wide
Positive Behaviour Supports (SWPBS)

Lindsey Delooze  
Assistant Principal

Early Primary - Sahasra & Hunter P
Lower Primary - Noah P
Upper Primary - James D
PPC - Syed
BRC - Elina & Jye
CRC VPC - Ethan
CRC Flexible Learning - Butrudiin 

Congratulations to the following students who have received an SWPBS award this week. 

Student Representative
Council (SRC)
This week at Polly Parade the
SRC team started their new
project of sorting out the flower
and veggie beds. This is a really
exciting time with the mosaics
now being under construction
to make the beds looks even
more fantastic. 



Allied Health update



Important Information - Bus
Transportation - Moving Houses
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As our transport zone has been updated in 2024, we want to ensure you’re aware of how
any future address changes might impact bus access for your child.
Here’s what you need to know:

We’ve attached a map of Warringa Park’s new designated transport zone (DTA).
If you’re planning to move, please use the link provided to check if your new address will
fall within our updated transport zone. 
Important: Changing your address may affect your child's eligibility for bus access.
However, if your child is currently using the bus service, there will be no changes to
their arrangements.

For any questions or assistance, please contact Wendy Harrison at
transport@warringapark.vic.edu.au.

https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/dta_search/
mailto:transport@warringapark.vic.edu.au


Dates for the diary
Term Three

15th July - 20th September 
Wednesday 4th September 3.15-4.30pm
NDIS Provider Expo
Warringa Crescent Hall

Thursday 12th September
RUOK Day

Friday 20th September
Last day of Term Three

Monday 7th October
First day of Term Four

Monday 4th November
Curriculum Day - Pupil free day

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Public holiday

Friday 6th December
Year 12 Graduation Night

Tuesday 20th December
Last day of Term Four

Term Four
7th October - 20th December

School tours

WPS 2025 Prep Tours
Term 3 Week 8 Wednesday September 4th @ 10am
Term 4 – Week 4 Wednesday October 30th @
10am. Week 8 Wednesday November 27th @ 10am

WPS Early, Middle & Upper primary Tours
Term 3 – Week 8 Tuesday 3rd September @
9:30am
Term 4 – Week 4 Tuesday October 29th @ 9:30am.
Week 8 Tuesday 26th November @ 9:30am

BRC Tours
Term 3 – Week 8 Thursday 5th September @
9:30am
Term 4 – Week 4 Thursday October 31st @ 9:30am.
Week 8 Thursday 28th November @ 9:30am

CRC Tours
Term 3 –  Week 8 Friday 6th September @ 9:30am
Term 4 – Week 4 Friday November 1st @ 9:30am.
Week 8 Friday 29th November @ 9:30am

Warringa Park School are partnered with State School Relief to support families experiencing financial
disadvantage with school uniform and essential resources. Applications are considered for school
uniform shop vouchers and/ or direct supplies from the SSR store. Please see fact sheet
https://stateschoolsrelief.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/SSR-Voucher-FAQs-sheet.pdf for more
information. 

If you have a current concession card and/ or are requiring support with school uniform, please contact
us on 9749 5774 or email Shenol.Ross@education.vic.gov.au to apply. 

State School Relief 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstateschoolsrelief.org.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F12%2FSSR-Voucher-FAQs-sheet.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CAdrienne.Bennie%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb87ddbb4ea3e4fdf8e0008dc3f0ec09c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638454579833101314%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XisTBmUNZQ8wE2Uu%2BGjLT3G6BQFKhEfpX01G7cUWv2U%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Shenol.Ross@education.vic.gov.au





